Upton Parish Council
Minutes of Meeting at Upton Village Hall at 7.30 pm

Thursday 13th October 2016
Present Councillor Fran A’Brook (in the chair), Councillor Howard Shaw, Councillor Chris Govier, Councillor Cathryn Heywood, Councillor Libby Warden, Councillor District Councillor Keith Turner and Parish Clerk Phoebe Purvis.
 Visitors to the Council  - none.
1. Apologies Councillor Mel Reeves, Councillor Neil Williams. 
2. Declarations of Interest – none.
3. Minutes of the meeting held on 7th July were signed as approved by Chairman.

4. Co-Opting of New Councillor
Libby Warden was proposed by Councillor Shaw and seconded by Councillor Heywood.  Register of interests to be completed.
5. Maintenance of Trees on Parish Land
No maintenance is planned for this year.
Councillor A’Brook and the Parish Clerk have keys for the gate.

6. Planning Matters that have arisen since last meeting 
No new applications.  

The new entrance for the Bittescombe Manor stable block is on old drawings and uses a pre-existing field gateway.  The enforcement officer is happy this complies.

7. Hinkley Point

There is no time limit for applications to be made for the fund / grant monies – when claiming for monies the use has to demonstrate clear need from new development of Hinkley Point.  We await to see how our village will be affected.

8. Broadband

Airband is due to be operation by the beginning of January 2017.

9. Village Hall Report
Ongoing Action - We requested whether 5 ‘really useful crates’ of documents could be stored in the attic of the storage room.  Councillor Williams.

10. Brendon Hill Group Meeting

Defibrillators in the Community – a presentation was given by Chris Perks from SW Ambulance Trust.  The cost is £1000 for a four year lease (unit is fully insured including all replacement and consumable parts) plus £800 for a days training for each of the four years.  We can share the training cost amongst parishes, hence why we are keen to do this as a group.
A site is needed – preferably in a visible place, easy to be seen, safe to stop and collect.  It can be placed on the side of a building or in a disused telephone box.  It requires a 3 pin electricity supply, the actual usage is low and the parish council can arrange to pay for the electricity used.  Someone has to check the unit at least once a month to confirm it is ready and functional.

It was decided at the meeting that we would lease a unit for Upton, the installation site to be discussed at a later meeting.

Next Brendon Hill Group meeting is on Monday 6th February – Councillors A’Brook and Heywood volunteered to attend.  Date of our next meeting is moved to 9th February – so that they can report back.

11. Update From District Councillor

Precept Capping – is expected eventually for smaller parish councils.  The danger is that services currently paid by District or County councils such as road sweeping be passed down to parish councils who will have to pay for these services, but not be able to raise the precept to cover the costs.  

Historic Signposts Project – the funds appear to be mainly for signs within the National Park, outside of the Park help is likely to be limited to advice regarding maintenance.

The Merger of West Somerset Council and Taunton Deane is expected to become official by the 2019 election.  This will result in bigger wards and may affect parish councils.
12. Finances
S016 Form and cheque signed.

· £165
Clerk’s Salary 1st Oct – 31st Dec 2016 

·   £39.90
Clerk’s costs: 6th July – 13th Oct 2016

Year end report was returned and approved by the external auditors.

The internal audit identified that we should have an asset register where the Parish Land is listed.  Action for Councillor Heywood to get a valuation of the Parish Land and for Clerk to do asset register for website.

The budget for next year was discussed and it was voted to leave the precept the same as it has been for previous years at £2046.

13. BT Phone box Removal
We have received a BT consultation until the end of December for removal of the phone box.

Action for Clerk to find process and object to removal of phone, as there is no mobile signal, we require a phone for emergency calls on the main road.  If the phone were to be removed, we would want to adopt the box for community use, we could for example put the defibrillator there, but our first concern at present is to keep the box with a working phone for emergency calls.

14. Speed Limit
Action for clerk to make formal application to have the speed limit reconsidered between the pub / village Hall / campsite – where the sign ‘Welcome to our Village’ is and where the current 40 mph limit begins.  We strongly feel that the 40 mph limit should begin at this point.  The 60 mph limit is not safe for walkers between the village hall / pub and village.  It is also thought that a speed limit of 30 mph rather than 40 mph would be more fitting through the village.
15. AOB
We agreed to pay £100 towards planting of daffodils around the ‘Welcome to our Village’ sign by the pub and on into the village, to help remind traffic that they are entering the village at that point and hope they will drive considerately.  Action for Councillor Warden to provide invoice and delivery dates.
16. Suggested Items for next meeting – Site for the defibrillator, storage of parish documents in village hall.
17. Dates of next meetings;  
Thursday 9th February 2017

Thursday 27th April 2017   

Thursday 6th July 2017  AGM 7.00 Start

Thursday 19th October 2017  

The meeting finished at 8.45 pm.
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